STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 
March 20, 2018
Time: 
10:23 a.m.
PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room
Baltimore, MD 21202

Members
 Present:
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair (via telephone conferencing)
Robert Bates, Industry Member

Kevin McLeod, Industry Member



Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector 

Brian Wodka, Industry Member (via telephone conferencing)
Members

 Absent:
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Denevan, Industry Member
STAFF

PRESENT: 
NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Specialist
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
STAFF

ABSENT:
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing Boards
GUESTS: 
Donald Maloney, W.C. Gore & Associates


Robert Bracey, Bracey Associates, LTD.



Jeff Smith, Bracey Associates and Rogal Management Group

CALL TO ORDER: 

Kevin McLeod, Board Member, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to Order at 10:23 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The Board members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on October 20, 2017.  Upon Mr. Bates’ motion and Mr. Restivo’s second the Board approved the Business Meeting Minutes with the corrections. 
REVIEW OF PSI EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for December 2017: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	13
	3
	10
	23%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	7
	1
	6
	14%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	11
	5
	6
	45%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	6
	3
	3
	50%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	7
	3
	4
	43%

	                              TOTAL
	44
	15
	29
	34%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for January 2018: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	12
	3
	9
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	5
	1
	4
	20%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	7
	1
	6
	14%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	4
	3
	1
	75%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	3
	2
	1
	67%

	                              TOTAL
	31
	10
	21
	32%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for February 2018: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	14
	3
	11
	21%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	10
	3
	7
	30%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	13
	6
	7
	46%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	10
	7
	3
	70%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	3
	2
	1
	67%

	                              TOTAL
	50
	21
	29
	42%


The report read as follows: 44 candidates were tested in December 2017, 15 passed, 29 failed with a 34% passing rate. For the Month of January 2018, 31 candidates were tested, 10 passed, 21failed with a 32% passing rate. For the Month of February 2018, 50 candidates were tested, 21 passed, 29 failed with a 42% passing rate. Since January of 2018, the passing rate is 38%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 4997 active licensees.
NEW BUSINESS

Ethics Disclosure

The Board members were reminded of deadline to submit the ethics disclosure statement.

Joint Meeting with Board of Boiler Rules

The Board Members discussed a location for the next joint meeting of the Boards of Stationary Engineers and Boiler Rules, listed below most favored to least favored:

MD. Dept. of Transportation

7201 Corporate Center Drive
Hanover, MD 21076
Maryland Occupational Health and Safety Office

10946 Golden West Drive, Suite 160
Hunt Valley, MD 21031
Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation

1100 N. Eutaw Street
Baltimore, MD 21201
Proposed Regulation
Ms. Kinstler, Counsel, asked the Board to consider the regulatory provisions she drafted and emailed to members for the purpose of converting statutory fees to regulation. Ms. Kinstler reminded the Board of the passage of legislation in 2017 that created the Mechanical Board Joint Special Fund, of which the Board is a participant. Ms. Kinstler further explained that joint specially-funded boards, such as the Design Board Special Fund, previously existed and that it are not unprecedented for related boards to share generated funds and resources. As a result of the Special Fund, all statutory must be converted to regulation. 
Mr. Wodka inquired about this concept and the procedure to accomplish the fee conversion. Ms. Kinstler explained that, in January, 2018, Ms. Bailey requested approval of a Regulatory Concept Paper for proposed action on fee regulations on behalf of the Mechanical Boards, which include, in addition to the Board, the Boards of Master Electricians, Plumbing and HVACR Contractors. The concept was approved by Secretary Schultz. Each of the other Mechanical Boards has voted to propose action on similar fee provisions. Ms. Kinstler further reminded the Board that Ms. Bailey hopes to fund a dedicated investigator for the Mechanical Boards. 
Motion was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Restivo, and unanimously carried by the Board to purpose action to on the regulation to establish certain fees. Mr. Bates inquired if the fees would change. Ms. Kinstler stated that the Board has the authority to modify the fee amounts as necessary, but, at this time, the Department has no intention of changing the fees previously establish by statute.
ADJOURNMENT
Upon Mr. Bates’ Motion, and Mr. Wodka’s second, the Board unanimously carried the Motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:01 a.m.
_________________________


__________________________

Harold Norris, Chair




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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